

[image: image1.png]F’] Firle CE
Primary
ﬁ School





Information Letter for Cherry Class September 2020
Dear Pips Parents and Carers,
Welcome to this unusual new school year in Cherry Class! Despite the restrictions and differences, we have had a great start to the year. We have been trying to spend as much time as possible outside and our days are punctuated by frequent handwashing and sanitising!
Your children have settled in brilliantly and have quickly learnt new routines and activities. They have already done some fabulous writing, phonics and number work as well has having had lots of fun.
On Friday I am sending letters home with details of this term’s topics and home learning tasks. However, I thought it would be useful to share a few points of information.

· Reading: Unfortunately we cannot have our usual book-bag system in school this year. However it would be very beneficial if you could read with your child at home. From next Monday we will be sending plastic wallets home with books that are appropriate for your child. These books will be kept at home and returned on the Friday and then on the following Monday your child will get a new set of books to take home. 
· Website: From next week I will be putting some of our weekly objectives for English and maths for each year group on the website. I will also put on some resources that you can use to support your child at home with these objectives. These are general objectives and each child will be supported or extended at school depending on their needs.
· PE: We will be doing PE on Tuesday and Friday (we also do yoga every day except for Fridays). Please could PE kits remain in school and could all kit be named. 
· Welly Walks: Every Wednesday afternoon, Mrs Sison, our Forest school teacher will be taking the children on a welly walk. This will usually be in the nature reserve which is across the road from the school or in the field next to the school. 
· Water, snacks and milk: All children need a named water bottle in school. This will be cleaned and topped up in school and children will be encouraged to keep themselves hydrated. All the children in Cherry Class are provided with fruit which we eat as a mid-morning snack. They do not need extra snacks. If you would like your child to have milk with their snack then look on the website where it will show you how to order it (it is free for children under 5).
· Learning Journeys: This is a really important and exciting year in your child’s life. We have a special ‘Learning Journey’ book at school where we record a lot of their achievements in the different areas of learning. It would be lovely to include some of their significant achievements at home too (e.g. riding a bike without stabilisers or getting dressed by themselves) Please e-mail me any of these achievements and they will be included in the book.
· Please remember that unfortunately children cannot bring toys or objects from home but if the children have something special that they want to show the class then e-mail me a photo and we will share it.
· Meet the teacher: If you have any questions or queries about life in Cherry class, e-mail me or alternatively come and see me at a ‘Meet the Teacher’ session on the field opposite the school. Next week we will hold our first session at 9.00 a.m (straight after drop off) on Tuesday 22nd September. These meetings will be socially distanced and with only one person from each household please.
I am really looking forward to a productive and fun year ahead in Cherry class!
Best wishes,

Liz Fitzpatrick
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